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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 9th May 2011
Present:
Stuart Harries

Chairman



Chris McLaren

Secretary


Dave Debnam

Vice President


Tony Green

Vice President

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Men’s Captain

Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain



Elaine Harries



Helen Morris

Mark Sains


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

I would like to start by congratulating everyone who took part in the London Marathon, especially those who ran with club places. I can honestly say that I would not have wanted these places to go to anyone other than the four people who won them, as they showed on the day that they thoroughly deserved them. It was also very pleasing to see how many club members who were not running made the trip to London on the day to support their club mates. All of the spectators seemed to enjoy their day (even if they weren’t able to have a beer with their breakfast). I hope that everyone who ran is now enjoying a well-earned rest, and looking back on their achievement with satisfaction and pride.

The road racing season has now begun in earnest, and it is good to see so many entries on the race sheet, and to announce so many PB’s. I look forward to announcing even more as the summer goes on, and to seeing the red and black of Striders at all of the local races.

Finally, the annual Beginner’s Course has started, and as expected it has been very well attended. It is very encouraging to see how many Striders have volunteered to help out and have given up their time to help the coaches.

2. Apologies 

Apologies received from Marie Bacon
3. Previous Minutes
Minutes of April meeting were agreed and accepted

4. Matters Arising
Putteridge sports centre was used on 5th May (Election night) after being contacted by TG as Luton Regional Sports Centre wasn’t available.  Putteridge were very helpful in also offering the use of a room if required
Further follow up e-mail regarding group membership at Cotswold Outdoor

5. Secretary Report
Correspondence Received

John Catlin (Dunst RR) sent a report on  the flying coach visit to Dunstable RR on 9th May, funded by McCain Athletic Network.  David Cheshire, coach from Bedford & County visited to talk to coaches at Dunstable Road Runners on planning and training for 5 km to marathon.  The session was attended by Dunstable Road Runner coaches and two from Ampthill.  Further flying visits to be arranged within county, any suggestions contact Allen Adamson.
Copies of the presentation to be sent to all coaches

Received minutes Beds McCain Network meeting, 2nd April 2011
Beds McCain Network meeting tonight, 9th May.  Apologies sent.  Neil Deans e-mailed offering support to Striders in coaching, should we need it.

Maggie Doust (Keech Hospice) has asked for volunteers to marshal for Midnight walk on 3rd Sept 2011. Poster on notice board

Received affiliation certificate from England Athletics

Received a letter from Tim Davies, who wishes to resign from Striders.  Tim now works and lives in Bedford, so cannot get to Stopsley and wishes to join Bedford Harriers. 
E-mail received from Idai Makaya, sales director of EllitpiGO who mmanufacture a specialised training bike mainly for runners (www.elliptigo.co.uk).  There is an offer to arrange a test ride event at club.  Cost is £1999.99 which the committee feels is too expensive so won’t be following this up.
Correspondence Sent

SEAA Subscriptions

England Athletics Club Affiliation
E-mail to C Robbins, re- Take 3-4 Life.  Striders are not willing to support.  No further contact received 

Race notifications received, (put on notice board)
22 May 2011 – 10M Road Race, Great Baddow, nr Chelmsford

Friday, 17th June Marston 5K
(AFF)
Thursday 21st July, Fairlands Valley 3k Relays, (inc ARC Short Relay Champs) (FVS)
Blisworth Friday 5 Series
(Wooton)
Friday 13th May 2011 - 5K
Friday 5th August 2011 - 5M 

Sun 28th August 2011
Moulton 10k (Northampton Road Runners)

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow forecast shown, balance up on budget.
Cheque (£414.00) given to Elaine Harries for Beginners Course costs.
One new member application presented and accepted.  Welcome to Helen Harris.
7. Running Report for events during April 2011 – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

Sunday 10th    This was the date for the popular Flitwick 10k race. Once again a large number of Striders undertook this hilly course. We had PB runs from Gordon McCulloch, Linda Kelly, Claire Kiernan, Thom Darby, Darren Garner and Simon Norris. Once again, well done Flitwick Flyers for a very well organised event.

Sunday 17th   This year we had 15 runners taking part in the London Marathon but once again the support for our runners was incredible as we almost filled the coach with them, and there were other supporters who made their way to London independently. From your two captains we would like to say thank you and well done to each and everyone of you. It confirms what a special club we are always willing to help and be friendly and supportive. It was a marvellous experience for all our runners who performed exceptionally well and it is extremely difficult for us to pick out any individuals. Saying that, we could not write this report without mentioning two outstanding performances from two of our club members. Louise Peters completed the marathon in a time of 3hours and 6 minutes which was a PB by 8 minutes and is also a club record. And Chris Lamont who seems to be like a good wine – gets better with age! He ran 2hours and 56 minutes finishing in fifth place overall in his age group! I am sure you will agree that these 2 runners have performed exceptionally well! But of course we would also like to congratulate all Striders who ran in the London Marathon. To compete in an event such as this takes a lot of hard work, commitment and dedication and there were at least six PB’s recorded. Well done and congratulations to you all. Yet again this year we would like to thank Helen Morris for her organisation in ensuring everyone knew where the coach would be and generally looking after everybody. 

Sunday 17th   Andy Ward ran the Stanwick half marathon – and he cycled up to the event as a warm up!


We apologise if some results are missing from this report but with a variety of Bank Holidays and elections we have not had sufficient club nights to obtain results. We will try to rectify this in next month’s report.


Lastly but very importantly Bill would like to ask all marathon runners to take a proper recovery period for a few weeks. He insists that you will not lose your fitness and your body will benefit from this. His one exception is Dave Hall who we know has already run at least one more marathon since London! 


Chris Lamont has already taken this advice on board as he has been spotted out training and actually acknowledging people! The usual focused blinkers are off! We have heard that he has also stopped during his run to pat and make a fuss of the odd dog! Well done Chris!

8. Strider of the Month.

The award for April 2011 goes to Chris Lamont and Louise Peters for their performances in the London Marathon.  Details in the running report.

9. Ladies 5K





Permit has been received from ARC, (ARC 11/106).  Entry form updated and posted on web-site.  Forms were available at  Flitwick 10K and St Albans 10K.  SH has printed 1000
SH advised that Up & Running (MK) will support the event, offered to supply race numbers (250) and Km markers.  EH will contact and also see possibility of spot prizes.

Up & Running logo to be added to entry sheet

Course has been re-measured to use pedestrian entrance, (nr Bath Road) in New Bedford Road.  John Catlin to send report.

Information required on referee still required from J Catlin 

Phil Abbitt confirmed as timekeeper
EH still has some items from Luton Marathon for goodie bags
Risk assessment and course map to be sent to M McIntyre at Luton Parks dept.

Tracking list to be updated

10. Three Counties XC – Stopsley round 30th October 2011.

Luton Regional Sports Centre is not available 30th October due to dancing event.  Not possible to re-schedule 23rd October as it would clash with the Ampthill trophy.  Due to Luton marathon in November, we don’t want to organise another race in November.  Wrote to A Harris (Bedford Harriers) asking to swap with anyone.  Preference would be Wooton in January 2012, but Wooton cannot change.  No other reply received.

After discussion, it was proposed to contact league admistrators and offer a date in February 2012 after checking with LRSC for availability.

Checked with LRSC after meeting, nothing is booked in Feb 2012, however the XC Nationals are on 25th Feb.
11. A.O.B.





(DD) 2012 Striders 30th Year. Is there to be a celebration for anniversary year?  Committee agreed we would do something.  To be discussed at June committee meeting.
(BB) Alf Brown 2011 To be held 23rd June. Need to get handicap sheet.  M Sains offered to calculate race handicaps. 
(SH) Beginners Course There have been a few cases where beginners have been under Striders minimum age of 18 and had to be asked to leave.  Need to make clear for 2012 course.  Also need to modify Striders Membership application form
The next meeting will be held on Monday 6th June 2011 at LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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